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Parent Safeguarding Board 

Last week, the parent safeguarding board met.  The focus during this meeting was online safety and we 

were joined by our online safety lead, Mrs Coughlin.  We discussed the different apps children in school are  

using, the importance of looking at the age restrictions and also some research around device                  

addiction.  We discussed the risks surrounding social media, online gaming, live streaming and image 

sharing as well as the impact of screen time on mental health.  We watched the video below which is 

 particularly powerful and opened up conversation further. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5eGc6DidrD8 

We discussed ways in which we can also communicate findings and news with parents/carers and children.  

If you are interested in joining the parent safeguarding group, please contact Mrs Elise Davies. 

Reception 2025/2026 Applications 

Recently, Thomas Telford Primary Free School, based in Priorslee, was added as a choice to the school  

admissions portal for 2025/2026.  If you have already submitted your application but would like to add the 

new school as one of your choices, please be aware that you are able to amend your application up until 

the closing date. 

The new school will initially be offering 30 places in reception.   

More information about the new school is available on the Telford and Wrekin admissions website and  

additionally on the following link:   

https://newsroom.telford.gov.uk/news/doors-to-new-primary-school-opening-in-2025 

For reception places in September 2025, applications are available via the  

Telford & Wrekin website.  

All parents need to apply via the Telford and Wrekin Parent Portal. 

Please note: 

Parents will need to make an application to the Local Authority of where they are living; this is where they 

pay Council Tax to, even if they want to apply for a school in another LA area. 

If a child is attending a school-based nursery, they still need to apply for a school place. 

Parents can include up to 4 preferences on their application and we recommend that they do this, and  

include their catchment/nearest school. 

The deadline is as follows: 

Reception:   15th January 2025 

More information around school allocations and oversubscription criteria is available on the  

Telford & Wrekin website. 

The school admissions website page also contains lots of additional information around school admissions. 

Lost Property 

Lost property will be on display in the small playground on Monday and Tuesday next week, weather 

permitting.   

If your child has lost something, please come along to take a look.  Thank you. 

Weekly Newsletter 

Nuts in Lunchboxes 

Due to nut allergies, we would request that children do not bring nuts/peanut butter in their lunchboxes. 

Thank you for your support. 

https://www.telford.gov.uk/admissions


 

 

Young Carers 

A Young Carer is a child under 18 who regularly looks after someone in their family or a friend who is ill, 

disabled, has a mental health problem or an addiction. 

Children may engage in ... 

         Shopping, cooking, cleaning 

       Managing medicines or money 

       Providing personal care 

         Helping get people out of the house 

        Keeping an eye on someone 

        Providing emotional support 

Redhill Primary Academy can support young carers. If you, or a family member, needs support please 

contact Miss Price or Miss Williams through the school office. All contact will be treated in the strictest 

confidence. 

Telford and Wrekin RE Debate 2024 

On Friday 22nd November, a group of Year 6 children attended 

the Telford and Wrekin RE Debate.  

A huge well done to Isabel, Asees, Kacey, Lottie and Simrit who 

all took to the stage for a speech and also to Leo, Harley and 

Emily who contributed some wonderful ideas when the debates 

were opened up to the audience.  

Backwards Poem  -  Well Done Lottie! 

 A little while ago, as part of Year 6’s history learning, they were shown a famous poem called ‘Refugees’ 

by Brian Bilston. The poem is cleverly written as it is designed to first be read forwards and then  

backwards.  Lottie, from Mrs Coughlan’s class, had a go at writing her own ‘backwards poem’ about World 

War II at home – her fantastic work is below for you to enjoy. Don’t forget to read it forwards first, and then 

backwards afterwards! Well done, Lottie. 

              WWII was not impactful 

              So don’t tell me 

              Millions of lives were taken 

              Because the truth is 

              There have been worse wars. 

 It is stupid to say 

              The deaths were disgraceful 

              Is simply untrue 

              This war had no negative impact. 







The Friends 

of Redhill 
Upcoming Events 

Thank you for all your fabulous 

donations to our Rainbow Raffle! 

The PTA will now be working hard 

to make up the hamper prizes. 

Don’t forget to buy your tickets 

online via 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/

friendsofredhillprimaryacademy/ 

For the second year running, we 

are hosting not one, but two,  

fabulous wreath making  

workshops!  Please ensure you 

buy your tickets online via  

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/

friendsofredhillprimaryacademy/ 


